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Letter from the President  

HI all, 

   Sorry for the delay in the newsletter. I was hoping 

to get more articles or photographs from you, our 

members so held off on publication.  I have a note 

from Dave Wolin on Button willow races and I 

included more on my MG work.  I hope you find my 

story of my early experiences with my MG 

interesting. 

Other than that, not much is happening. 

  I hope some or you are doing work on your cars, 

getting them washed and vacuumed out, apply some 

wax, polish the chrome.  Even get some old 

polishing compound and revitalize that paint.  

Change the oil, rotate the tyres, top up the coolant 

and take it for a drive and put fresh fuel in the tank. 

   Say, Jeff Johnson asked me if I had thought of 

doing a Zoom meeting.  I hadn’t but now think it 

might be something we could do.  I don’t know how 

it works but some of you might.  Please let me know 

it that is something that would interest you as a way 

of staying connected. 

   Now with that said, we are going to have to think 

of new ways of holding our meetings once Lorene’s 

opens up.  Will we be able to meet there and sit 

close enough together to make a meeting 

worthwhile?  Do we meet in a parking lot 

somewhere, circle our cars around?  Send me some 

ideas as to how to hold meetings and where we can 

have a drives to.  Do we dare take a picnic drive 

somewhere and meet in a park? 

  Stay safe until this is resolved. 

 

Cheers and Safety Fast, your Club President, 

Geoff Kimler 

 

      

 

 

   
 

Geoff’s Stay at home projects, continued; 
   With the new brake cylinders and axle seals from 

Bart’s Parts, and the newly arrived 1 5/16” x ½” 

drive socket I can get back to the MGB.  The axle 

seals were easy enough to pry out after removing the 

hubs, but installation of the new ones took patience.  

With gentle taps of brass hammer and the aid of 

short piece of stout oak wine barrel wood across the 

seal surface, I eventually worked the seals home, no 

not to Morro Bay.  Tap on one side the other pops 

out, tap on the top the bottom pops out.  It took 

gentle persuasion and patience but finally got them 

both in. 

   With the hubs back on I installed the new brake 

cylinders and installed new break shoes.  When all 

shoes were in place I tightened up the shoes to the 
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drum and bled the breaks, with Barbara’s help.  I 

also adjusted the parking break cable and when all 

was tight I made sure the axle nuts were tight and 

installed the cotter pins.  With shoes properly 

adjusted off the drum, I greased splines with anti-

seas, installed the road wheels and went for a test 

drive.  Much more confident in the brakes now and 

the parking break works as it should.  Yo, boy. What 

a sense of accomplishment! 

   During all this I reconfirmed that all electrical 

contacts where as they should be in regards to my 

starting problem.  Let’s look at the battery one more 

time.  Whoa, this battery is 7 years old!  So out it 

came and down to A-1 Battery.  They confirmed it 

was bad and so for 100 bucks I was out the door 

with a new battery.  These little VW size batteries 

are expensive now too.  Dang this didn’t completely 

solve the problem.  I think I will pull the starter 

motor and check it and the solenoid.  I hope this 

won’t be as time consuming as doing the axles. 

   I should have had all this done by now but with all 

the other stuff to do and periods of not wanting to 

work on the car it is not done.  Plus I have been 

putting some time in on the truck and the last week 

helping a friend install more insulation in my attic.  

More next month. 

Geoff 

 

 

 

 

   
 
 

From Dave Wolin, 

 

VARA British Extravaganza 
 
VARA (the Vintage Auto Racing 
Association) held its 25th annual "British 
Extravaganza" at Buttonwillow this 
weekend, the first (and it was possibly the 
first anywhere in the world) vintage race 
weekend after the advent of Covid 19.  With 
state and local requirements hanging over 
their heads, over 100 cars turned out with 
an equal number of crew, all socially 
distanced and masked. Also because of 
Covid 19, no car show was held this year. 
 
Among the interesting British cars: Rory 
Rinebold's Devin Triumph, Randy Wilson's 
Morgan, Shelley Hiestand's Sprite, Spencer 
Canon's Europa, Clarke Kneisel's Healey 
100, Richard Grabowski's Spitfire, Bart 
Smith's Mini and Maurizio Brandhoff's Lola 
T-492 Sports 2000 racer. 
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A notable story; Shelly Hiestand won her 
class in the Sprite on Saturday, then lost the 
clutch in Sunday's race. Other class 
winners included Chris Kneisel in his 
Healey and Richard Grabowski in his 
Spitfire,  
 
As you might notice, VARA's idea of vintage 
is a bit different from what you might find at 
the Monterey Historics.  While more than a 
few entries were cars that had racing 
heritage from back in the day, others had 
more recently been constructed to 
somewhat looser rules than found 
elsewhere. 
 
While billed as the "British Extravanganza", 
there were more non British than British 
cars there; outstanding were the number of 

DTM entries, BMW's somewhat replicating 
the German Touring Car Championship and 
some very cool prewar (both WW1 and 
WW2) racecars, among them a 1932 Miller 
and a collection of early century Nationals. 
 
The weather, always iffy at Buttonwillow, 
either hot or cold, was perfect and my guess 
is that everyone had a good time (and all 
were glad to get out of the house)!! 
 
 

 
 
 
 
     

 

 

 

  

 

 
 

President:  Geoff Kimler 
gtkimler47@gmail.com 

V.P. & Events: Tim McNeely 

 timmcneely@icloud.com 
 
Car Club Council: Tom Downs 
downst@juno.com 

 
Newsletter Editor: Geoff Kimler 
gtkimler47@gmail.com  
 
Treasurer: Connie Resseguie 

connielr1@att.net 
 

 

 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

               
 

Bakersfield British Car Club 

Calendar for Year 2020 

Tentative rescheduled events 
 
August 29th Super Cruse Car Show 
  Chuy’s on Rosedale  

 
September 17th Queens English British car meet and auto  
  jumble, Van Nuys 
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Member profile 
 

Member BBCC: Geoff Kimler 

Since: 1995 

Cars: 1952 MG TD Mk II 

 1969 MG B-GT 

 1965 MG B 

Interest: 

    My interest in things “MG”, began in about 1964. 

I was in high school and began reading Road & 

Track.  Somewhere along that time, I read a story 

called “The Red MG” and I believe that was what 

started it all.  Over the years, I have talked to many 

other “MG folks” who have read the same story and 

have found that it is a much-coveted title to add to 

ones MG book collection. 

   I finally managed to buy my first MG (the TD I 

still own), in 1968, while home after my second year 

of college.  I was temporally out of school, earning 

money, when I ran across the TD sitting on a used 

car lot at the local Rambler dealership.  Well, I like 

to think it was a Rambler dealership but I don’t 

remember if there were actually Rambler 

dealerships in 1968.  This was in Concord or 

Pleasant Hill, California, where the family was 

living at the time.   I stopped, of course, to look at it 

and the salesman came out and gave me a ride in the 

car.  I think I was 21 at the time and looked, still, 

just out of high school, so he didn’t trust me driving 

it.  I was quite impressed with that long bonnet 

extending way out in front (I must have been shorter 

because it seemed so long).  When we got back, I 

offered him $500; I think the total sum I had in the 

bank for “going back to school” money.  I think the 

final price was $501.75 out the door.  Boy was I 

thrilled! 

    So I learned to enjoy driving that car, maintaining 

it and locating a few dented body parts for repairs.  I 

had already learned to drive my dad’s 1955 Pontiac, 

3 speed column shift, so having “four on the floor” 

was great fun.  When it was time to go back to Cal 

Poly, in the fall, I had to leave it at home as I had to 

find a new place to live. 

   It was in October of ’68 when I finally got to drive 

it back to school instead of taking the Greyhound.  

What a memorable trip that was!  Highway 101 back 

then was quite busy in the Bay Area and I couldn’t 

imagine this little old sports car on anything but the 

two lanes.  My route kept me on the two lane side 

roads all the way.  Well, except when I had to cross 

the Dumbarton Bridge to the South San Francisco 

Bay, and on over to the coast and Highway 1.  That 

was a long and scary bridge and I was hoping the car 

would not fail on me.   We made it and my next stop 

was a liquor store for lunch.  Wine, cheese and 

bread.  My typical traveling lunch at the time. (No, I 

saved the wine till my night stop!) 

   My plan was to make it to Monterey and take in a 

race at the Laguna Seca racetrack.  I can’t remember 

what the race was, but I think it was the early 

vintage races (that today take up a full week in 

August).  I had a great time watching the race, 

moving around the infield parking area and viewing 

the race from many vantage points. It was raining 

after the race and all I could do was huddle under 

the tonneau cover and listen to my transistor radio.  

When I bought the car it had no top or side curtains 

so I didn’t want to sit in traffic waiting to get out of 

the parking area.  By the time the rain stopped I was 

able to get moving and get on down the road with 

out getting too wet.  As long as I kept moving I 

didn’t get wet, but when I had to stop for a light, 

well, I was glad it wasn’t raining very hard. 

   I made it to Highway 1 and somewhere below 

Carmel I found a spot I could pull off the road and 

throw my bed roll under the fender. I hid from the 

traffic and rain and I actually got a good night sleep. 

   The next day I was on the road, early.  I drove 

through the fog of Big Sur, head in the wind above 

the windscreen and warm in my old army jacket.  As 

the day wore on, I made my way south and I left the 

fog behind…. Or, so I thought.  That evening, I 

came to the area of Highway 1 that had been taken 

out by a landslide; a frequent event to this day, and 

winter travelers must still be aware of possible 

washouts.  I was able to head east over the summit 

of the Coastal Range to Jolon Road, on to Highway 

101 and finally arriving in San Luis Obispo. Driving 

over the mountain, on a dirt road in the fog, not 

knowing where I was going was a little scary.  I 

found out the advantage of having a fold down front 

windscreen!  The little screen wipers couldn’t keep 

the screen clear and moisture was building up on the 

backside of the glass too.  I stopped and folded 

down the windscreen and motored on with the wind 

and fog in my face.  What a ride that was!  The 

complete trip cemented my love for this little car.   

   Over the next few years, while in college, I drove 

that little car as much as I could.  I participated in 

local drives and car rallies around San Luis Obispo 

County, maintained it, replaced the bent fender and 

bonnet, and bought parts from Moss Motors.  Gosh, 
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I must be a long-term customer of Moss Motors, 

having made purchases from about 1969 or so.  I 

know I have a fairly low customer number! 

   I remember breaking a piston in that little engine, 

one spring day.  I and my roommate were 

participating in a rally around the county, 

somewhere east of Paso Robles, when it broke. We 

had to hitchhike into Paso Robles to the final check 

point.  After everyone was in, the rally master gave 

us a ride back to the car. We were able to tow it 

back in to town to get our final mileage recorded.  I 

think we were only 8 or 10 miles from the final 

checkpoint.  Somehow we got the car back to San 

Luis Obispo and I spent that summer going to 

summer classes and learning to disassemble the 

engine and replace the piston.  All, in an old wooden 

garage behind the house I was living in.  I even had 

to pour a cement slab to work on!  To my surprise 

there were two makes of pistons in the engine.  All I 

could afford to do was replace the one broken one.  

The three makes of pistons remained in the car until 

I could properly rebuild things, some years later.  

Oh, and while the car was apart I arranged the use of 

a friends garage and painted the car, myself, no less.  

So, it was truly a “shade tree rebuild”, not a 

restoration. 

   Since those early days, the car has been properly 

restored and the engine rebuilt a couple of times.  It 

still remains a proud member of my small “stable” 

of MG motorcars. 

     In the next installment,(sounds like there will be 

a bunch of them,) I will tell of my MGB story. 

   Speaking of installments, we could use some 

stories from the rest of you about your  

Involvement with British Cars. 

 Safety Fast,  

 

Geoff Kimler.  
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Bakersfield British Car Club Membership Form 

The BBCC is dedicated to the preservation and enjoyment of modern, classic, vintage, and antique British automobiles. 

Started in 1985 in Kern County, California in the heart of the San Joaquin Valley, the club has enjoyed over thirty years of 

drives, rallies, picnics, tech sessions, and more. This monthly newsletter publishes the latest club news, features, 

announcements, and events. 

 

 Membership is $25.00 for couple and $15.00 for single membership. The membership runs from January 1st to 
December 31st.   Persons joining after July 1st will pay 50% of indicated amount.  Please complete this form and 
include check for total amount as indicated below. 

 
Please check the appropriate boxes.   
BBCC maintains a roster of members and will not sell, share or otherwise distribute this information to outside 
parties. 

 δ   I do not want address or e-mail address published in BBCC Members Roster. 

 δ  Please publish my contact information in the BBCC Members Roster. 
 Failure to check above box will result in information being added to BBCC Roster. 

 δ    This is a renewal application and I have circled new information. 

 δ     Please order name badge (s) at cost of $8.50.  $10.50 for magnetic keeper. 
         Name to be on badge;   ____________________ 

 δ    Please order club shirts with logo.  State quantity, style, color and size below.  Men’s or women’s. 

 δ     Price of shirts to be paid by member.  $25.95 
Mail this form to:                                                                                                 Make check payable to: 
Bakersfield British Car Club       Connie Resseguie, Club Treasurer  
C/o Connie Resseguie      Membership__________________   
   7902 Morningstar Ave.                                                                  Name Badge _______________                                  
Bakersfield, Calif.93306                                                                       Shirt           _________________                            
                       Total  =______ 
  If you have questions please contact Geoff Kimler at;   gtkimler47@gmail.com, or 661.293.0109 

   Date completed; ______________________    
 Name:  ____________________________         Spouse:  ____________________________ 
 Address:  __________________________ 
 City:  ______________________________ 
 State and Zip:  ___California___________ 
 Home phone:   ______________________ 
 Cell Phone:       ______________________    Helpful for on the road contact during drives. 
 E-mail address:  _______________________________________ please print clearly so we can read it.  We use 
the E-mail to send our newsletters and information on upcoming drives and events. 
Please list British cars owned:                 Operating or Restoration Status:           
_______________________________________________________________________________________________
_______________________________________________________________________________________________
_______________________________________________________________________________________________

       

mailto:gtkimler47@gmail.com

